PROPERTY

Southeastern Chapter American Association Of Haw Kibraries Established 1954

	asianitsten 1954	
OFFICERS 1974-76	•	
PRESIDENT		PAST PRESIDENTS
WILLIAM C. YOUNGER SUPREME COURT AND STATE LAW LIBRARY JUDICIAL BUILDING - CAPITOL. MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36104 VICE PRESIDENT-PRESIDENT ELECT: CAROLINE C. HERIOT LOYOLA UNIVERSITY LAW LIBRARY 8363 ST. CHARLES AVE.	July 31, 1974	MARY W. OLIVER 1954-55 JANE OLIVER 1955-56 CORINNE BASS 1956-57 DOROTHY SALMON 1957-58 KATE WALLACH 1958-59 STANLEY BOUGAS 1959-60 JEANNE TILLMAN 1960-62
NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70118 SECRETARY TREASURER: NANCY JO KITCHEN FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY COLLEGE OF LAW LIBRARY	PRESIDENT'S NEWSLETTER	BETTY W. TAYLOR 1962-64 U. V. JONES 1964-66 MARY POLK GREEN 1966-68 SARAH LEVERETTE 1968-70 LEAH F. CHANIN 1970-72 PEARL W. VON ALLMEN1972-74

ENCLOSED are the minutes of the June 24 Chapter meeting at St. Paul. Forty-nine members and guests were present. If you were not there, you missed a good meeting; plan to make it next time.

JON SCHULTZ, program chairman for the Chapter meeting at Hilton Head Island, August 19, 20, and 21, has planned an outstanding program. Hope all of you can make it. If you missed your mailing on this meeting, contact Jon immediately at the University of South Carolina Law Library, Columbia, S. C. 29208, telephone (803) 777-5942.

J. LAMAR WOODARD of Stetson University Law Library has been asked to lead a brief discussion at Hilton Head Island on the proposed AALL Ethics Code and give the Chapter's report to the AALL Ethics Committee. Please come prepared on this subject.

REGRET to inform you that Mrs. Pearl Von Allmen, our immediate past president, is still in critical condition. She remains in a coma. Remember her in your prayers.

RICHARD H. SURLES of the University of Tennessee Law Library and Edwin M. Schroeder of Florida State University Law Library have been appointed as co-directors of the April 1975 Chapter institute in Atlanta on microforms. Adrien Hinze of Emory Law Library and his staff have been appointed to help with the local arrangements.

PEYTON NEAL of Washington and Lee Law Library and Mrs. Penelope Hutcherson of the Mississippi State Law Library have been appointed to work with Betty Ellington and George Skinner of the Southwestern Chapter on the joint institute of the two chapters to be held in New Orleans in April of 1976. Harriet Lemann of the Law Library of Louisiana has been appointed to assist with local arrangements.

SE CHAPTER AALL will have a breakfast meeting during the annual AALL meeting June 22-25, 1975 at the Century Plaza Hotel in Los Angeles.

THE 1975 Southeastern AALL Chapter annual meeting will be held in New Orleans in conjunction with the Southeastern AALS meeting. This is expected to be in August. We need a program chairman. Please let me hear from you if you would like to be chairman for this meeting.

IT is anticipated that the 1976 Southeastern AALL Chapter annual meeting will be held in August in Alabama in either Mobile or Birmingham along with the Southeastern AALS meeting. We also need a program chairman for this meeting. Any volunteers?

WE have a good group of hard-working, competent, people in the Southeastern Chapter. With your help and support we will make a lot of progress. Do your work assignments, come to the meetings and institutes, and we will all benefit from the fellowship and exchange of ideas among us.